BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –June 12, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini, David Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Andy Williams, Nick Eccher
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:38 PM.
Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 205 High Street.  The owner stated that her bill was very high for this quarter.  Upon review of the documentation, the Board suggested the resident check for any leaks.  The request will be carried over to the next meeting, pending the homeowners findings. This was the revisit of this abatement request.  The owner and her son appeared before the Board and reported that they did not find any leaks.  Due to the fact that this was a large bill in a long history of reads, the Board agreed to once again table the request until the next billing cycle to see how the read was at that point.  Further discussion was made and it was decided to wait till after July billing to revisit.
An abatement was submitted for 55 Debra Ave for a pool liner replacement.  After reviewing the submitted documentation that Board asked for further information.  The owner will be called and asked to supply this.
An abatement was submitted for 331 Bradley.  The owner had a leak in his trailer park and was requesting a sewer abatement.  This was the second abatement do to the leak falling in 2 billing periods.  The Board had approved the first.  The documentation was looked at again and the Board agreed to abate the sewer again down to the average bills prior.  Don Zukowski made a motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 35 Laurel Ave.  The homeowner had dirty water from work being done by the Town and ran it to clear.  The Board agreed to grant the one time abatement but stated that in the future water should only be run 10-15 minutes to clear and not for an extended amount of time. Dave Forrest made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
Water Dept.
Meter update:  There are approximately 104 left to repair.  Door knockers have been put out again.
New F350 Water truck has been appropriated at the Town meeting and specs are being reviewed.

The Water Departments shut off process for nonpayment has begun.  The 1st late notices were sent out thru the Collectors office.

Dave Forrest has requested that Mike Towler attended the BPW meeting to discuss meters.

Waste Water Dept
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the sonar project continues and is approximately 30% done.
Al Zerbato stated that we only received one bid for the West Park Street sewer line project also and that it came in higher than expected.  It was suggested that it may be able to be done internally thru the Highway Department.  They have completed two repairs in the past on that line.  Bob Bartini thought this was a good idea.  Dave Forrest was concerned about doing such a project during the summer with no expertise in the field.  Al Zerbato said that he would speak further to Highway Supervisor Matt Larson and explore whether doing it internally was an option.

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Street Scan presentation was postponed.  Al Zerbato will reach out to Street Scan of rescheduling.
Road paving update: Using current Street Scan data, Summer Street and Devon Road are on the top of the list to be redone. There will be $850,000 available for paving.  These funds also need to cover crack seal and catch basin work.  Dave Forrest suggest a traffic counter be put on Summer and Devon to see which has more traffic.  Al Zerbato stated that numbers will be off due to the detour currently on Devon because of bridge work on Stockbridge Road.  Bob Bartini stated that both roads could possibly be done if they were both leveled and paved.  Dave Forrest stated that East and High Streets had been leveled and paved and held up well.  The approximate cost was $230,000 a mile.  Al Zerbato stated that we will need further information from Street Scan at the upcoming presentation.

Sidewalk plow update:  No decision has been made whether to lease or purchase.  Appropriation was approved for purchase.  A lease would cost approximately 25% and the possible leftover funds could be used for paving or seal coating since there is flexibility in spending the funds.  If the lease option is chosen, it would include repairs for the length of the lease.  Dave Forrest would like to see a stand alone with a bigger salt capacity.

West Park Street bridge update:  The final cost for bridge repairs was $66,500, this was up from the original estimate of $49,000.  Extra repairs were needed after project start. 
A discussion regarding a drainage issue on the Bauman property on Church Street was held.  Bob Bartini recused himself.  An attorney for the owners contracted the DPW office regarding drainage issues on the property.  Al Zerbato met on site and took pictures of the problem.  The owner wants everything cleared and pipe put in diverting the run off on his property.  Dave Forest stated that there are many area throughout the town will drainage problem and we need to approach this carefully.  Pete Scolforo stated that in the past the Town had no responsibility for drainage and there was a ruling from Town Council.  Dave Forrest agreed that Town Council should be involved.  Pete Scolforo stated that clarification was needed from Town Council regarding a ruling approximately 7-8 years ago on another property.
A bid from A. Williams & Son Landscaping & Excavation was submitted for purchase of a surplus International Highway truck in the amount of $800.00.  Al Zerbato stated that information was currently being acquired to see if this truck could be used by the Wastewater Department.  The Board voted to take the bid under advisement until further information from the Wastewater Dept could be gathered.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that only 1 bid was received for the Abby Court Drainage project.  There are currently not enough funds to complete.  We will be requesting a price for a portion of the project to see if it is more feasible.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that a  Fire Department truck had slid off the road on Greylock Street and damaged about 200ft of guardrail and pushed them towards the brook  The cost will be approximately $25,00 to fix and will come from an existing fund.

Other
Further discussion about capacity fees paid for 430 Graylock Street.  The customer has made 1 payment (as agreed upon) in to parts, but still has a balance that remains overdue.  The Board suggested to reach out to Town Council.  Al Zerbato suggested that the owner be contacted and a second payment be due by June 30th and final payment by July 31st before going to Town Council.  The Board agreed.
The Board inquired about department staffing.  Al Zerbato stated that we have 3 new summer employees that are all funded.  1 in Water, 1 Wastewater and 1 Cemetery.  Pete Scolforo stated that he feels there should be another full time employee in the Highway Department that could switch to the Cemetery Department in the summer.

Executive Session
None.
Minutes
April 24th meeting minutes were approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  Bob Bartini abstained, all others in favor.
May 8th meeting minutes were approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  Bob Bartini abstained, all others in favor.

May 22nd meeting minutes were approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion. Pete Scolforo seconded.  Bob Bartini abstained, all others in favor

The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday June 26, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:53PM due to a two members having to leave and a lack of quorum.
. 
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
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